DELAWARE COMMISSION OF VETERANS AFFAIRS

MEETING MINUTES

MARCH 18, 2014
Members Present: Lardizzone, Sarg, Armbruster, Carroll, Corsa, Farley, Goss, Hampton, McMullen, and Newman 
Members Excused: Harden, Newstadt, Seppala, Showell, Smith and Weir
The meeting opened with the Pledge of Allegiance.

Staff Present: Knotts and Peterson
ADMINISTRATIVE REMARKS
John Knotts (DCVA Executive Director) – Spoke about the two WWII events being held by Wilmington University, the Wilmington University Appreciation lunch on March 27, 2014, and the upcoming Freedom 5K run on July 5, 2014. 
James Coty (VA Public Affairs Officer) – Announced Ginny Yelland took a new position and spoke about updating the VAMC sign.  A driver for the shuttle run has been hired and they are waiting approval to hire for the primary physician position. The new VA Director, Robin Aube-Warren, will start on March 27, 2014, she is currently at the Lebanon VA Medical Center. He shared some statistical information for Delaware and discussion followed.  
Bill Peterson (Veterans Home Director) – Provided a monthly report and outlined projected government funding cuts. He mentioned they were still looking for a Director of Nursing and have filled the Social Services Administrator position. They are planning a fishing trip in May and are looking for someone to provide a boat.
Jessica Finan (Home of the Brave Director) – Provided an update on the progress of the Women’s shelter and a monthly update for the Men’s shelter and spoke about some of the issues they are facing as a result of the 211 system. 
PRESENTATIONS
Nolan Lewis (NABVETS) – Provided literature to the Commissioners and attendees and provided an update on his organization’s progress and activities. 
Dave Skocik (Friends of Delaware Veterans President) – Presented a check for $1,000 from the Kent County GOP and stated there will be a check in the amount of $20,000 from Post 9962 delivered on Friday. He spoke about the upcoming Vietnam Veterans Day on March 29, 2014, in Dover and other fundraising activities.  
MOTION BY MCMULLEN TO ACCEPT FEBRUARY COMMISSION MEETING MINUTES AS AMENDED, SECONDED BY CORSA, MOTION CARRIED.

COMMITTEE REPORTS

NORTHERN CEMETERY

Commissioner Carroll reported that there were 63 interments and 46 applications received for the month of February 2014. The Raise & Realign project will commence in April for completion. They recently purchased a tractor and an attachment for fertilizer and they are currently getting estimates for roofing at the maintenance shed and flooring for the chapel. 
SOUTHERN CEMETERY

Commissioner Goss reported that there were 28 interments and 26 applications received for the month of February 2014.  They are currently turning the light fixtures into LED systems to save on energy and they have started excavating the circle for their beatification project and hope to complete it by Flag Day. Four reflection benches and flower pots were donated by Brittany Ritter, Karrsin and Ellen Mitchell. Karrsin and Brittany are students doing volunteer work for their future college education.    
VETERANS SERVICES

Commissioner Corsa provided the Veterans Services & Outreach report.  For the month of February 2014, there were 124 claims filed and 1,949 claims still pending with an amount of $1,049,066 received in awards.  Service Officers attended the Policy Academy Meeting, VSO meeting and provided outreach at Windsor Place ALF and Genesis Health Care, Silver Lake.  
PERSONNEL

Commissioner Hampton reported that Stephen Corsiglia, the Senior Accountant, is leaving for a position with the Bureau of Economic Statistics in Washington, DC, and his last day will be April 4, 2014. John Porter, Conservation Tech (casual/seasonal) hired for DVMC Bear and will start on March 23, 2014.
HEALTH & HUMAN SERVICES

Commissioner Corsa reported that there will be a TBI meeting at the American Legion Post 8 in Georgetown on March 19, 2014, at 1:00 pm.
Commissioner Farley reported that the Veterans Trust Fund received $440 in donations and paid out $894.68 in assisting veterans. They received approximately 10 applications and approved 2 in March. The current balance on hand is $50,557.61.
FINANCE & LOGISTICS

Commissioner Newman reported, per the last meeting, a Korean War Memorial Brick was ordered and a contribution of $100 has been made to the Newark Memorial Day parade. Reported the balance of the Veterans Day Committee Fund is $257.06 and requested a donation of $100 from each of the veterans organizations. 
Mr. Knotts provided a copy of a thank you letter from the Delaware Military Heritage and Education Foundation.
LEGISLATIVE AFFAIRS

Vice Chairman Sarg reported that he attended the Joint Finance Committee hearing and said they would be testifying in front of the Committee on March 26, 2014.  
ORGANIZATIONAL REPORTS

Armbruster (AMERICAN LEGION) – Reported that they held their National High School Oratorical contest at the VA Hospital on February 20, 2014.  He attended the PTSD/TBI police training in Rehoboth on February 25, 2014, and the Prayer breakfast for the National Guard on March 4, 2014. He also attended the VA Hospital Summit on March 10, 2014, and the National Commander’s banquet at Fox Post in Dover on March 14, 2014.  Next week, the National American Legion Convention will start in Washington, DC.  The Boys State will kick off on March 27, 2014.  
Carroll (MOPH) – Provided an informational packet about the National Purple Heart Wall in New York and spoke about the National First Responders Program. 
Hampton (At Large) – Attended the VVA meeting and they discussed the creation of future veterans groups. He provided a hand-out and spoke about a new group just getting started. 
McMullen (AFSA) – Reported that he attended the Joint Finance Committee hearing along with the other Commissioners and shared some of the information he learned. He also attended the Ruck March and their Division Convention will be held April 10-13, 2014, in Utica, NY.
Sarg (MOAA) –He wanted to thank everyone who attended their scholarship fundraising efforts at the Greene Turtle Restaurant.  On April 9, 2014, he will be representing the Delaware MOAA and storming the Hill in Washington, DC. 
Goss (KWVA) – Reported that he attended the Ruck March at Dover AFB and it was a great turn out.
Farley (MCL) – Attended the VA Hospital Summit, the Delaware Brain Injury Association Conference and the Governors signing of the proclamation declaring March as TBI month.
Lardizzone (DAV) – Attended their Mid-Winter Conference in Washington, DC, February 22-25, 2014, and they stormed the Hill. He announced the Division of the Blind is looking for a disabled veteran to run a hot dog stand at the Kent County DMV. He attended the National Commander’s banquet on March 12, 2014, and spoke about the event. They held their first department meeting and were approved for a brand new 2014 Ford Flex; which he will be picking up in July at their National Headquarters. This coming weekend he will be attending their District IV meeting in Atlantic City, NJ. 
Mr. Peterson spoke about bringing back Heather McKay on May 13, 2014, and she will be teaching Dementia care, talking about TBI and hand-over-hand care for veterans. The event will be held at Dover Downs and will include lunch. Mr. Peterson provided an update on the Friends of the Veterans Home. There was discussion about the rights and use of property surrounding the Veterans Home.  
NEW BUSINESS

Commissioner Farley brought up the subject that the Commission should create a Speakers Bureau and conversation followed.

MOTION BY FARLEY FOR THE COMMISSION TO ESTABLISH A SPEAKERS BUREAU, SECONDED BY MCMULLEN, MOTION CARRIED.
ITEMS FOR THE GOOD AND WELFARE OF THE ORGANIZATION
Mr. Knotts asked the Commissioners to submit articles for the Commission Newsletter, spoke about the annual report and asked for participation with the Commission Facebook Page.

EXECUTIVE SESSION CALLED BY THE COMMISSION CHAIRMAN
MOTION BY CORSA TO ESTABLISH RESIDENCY REQUIREMENTS FOR THE VETERANS TRUST FUND TO READ: SIX MONTHS WITH PROOF OF RESIDENCY AND A VALID DELAWARE DRIVERS LICENSE OR DELAWARE STATE ID, SECONDED BY FARLEY, MOTION CARRIED.

DATE OF NEXT MEETING:  
April 15, 2014 at 10:00 AM
LOCATION:



Robbins Bldg, 802 Silver Lake Blvd, Suite 100






Dover, DE

ADJOURNED
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